Inquiry into the Superannuation Safety Amendment Bill 2003

The Senate has referred the Superannuation Safety Amendment Bill 2003 to the Senate Economics Legislation Committee for inquiry and report by 19 February 2004. 

The purpose of the bill is to modernise and strengthen the prudential regulation of superannuation in Australia. The reforms implement the Government’s response to the recommendations of the Superannuation Working Group announced in October 2002, and build on proposals that were initially canvassed in the Government’s Issues Paper of 2 October 2001, titled Options for Improving the Safety of Superannuation.

The bill provides for APRA to license the trustees of superannuation entities regulated by it and for the registration of those entities. It puts in place improved disclosure requirements, including the introduction of new provisions requiring actuaries and auditors to report information to APRA in certain circumstances. It also contains enforcement powers to underpin the new framework. The Committee will be examining the appropriateness and adequacy of the provisions.

I draw your attention to the Committee’s inquiry and invite you to make a written submission on the bill. 
Submissions should be lodged with the Secretariat by Wednesday, 28 January 2004.
Please also refer this invitation to any other body you think would like to contribute to the inquiry.

Submissions should be sent to: 

The Secretary

Senate Economics Legislation Committee 

Room SG.64 

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600 

The Committee encourages the lodgement of submissions in electronic form to economics.sen@aph.gov.au. Please ensure that a postal address and phone number is enclosed with all emailed submissions.

Yours sincerely

Dr Sarah Bachelard

Committee Secretary

